Speaker Agreement
ELUNA 2012 Conference

Dear ELUNA 2012 Presenter:

We are very pleased that you will be presenting at ELUNA 2012 in Salt Lake City! The conference is worthwhile because people like you are willing to share your expertise with the rest of us. We look forward to your contribution. 

To help ensure that the conference goes as smoothly as possible, we have developed the guidelines below. Please indicate your willingness to abide by these guidelines by sending an email reply to your track coordinator (the person who sent you this message).

Deadlines:	Please do your best to meet these deadlines:

	February 13
	Notify track coordinator of your willingness to present

	February 22
	Send final title, abstract, and intended audience to track coordinator (see “Program Info.” below)

	March 21
	Notify track coordinator of any special needs for software or problems with the assigned session date and time assigned

	May 9-11
	Bring your presentation in PDF as well PPT format to the conference. The PDF will be placed in the folder on the desktop of the laptop in the presentation room

	May 26
	Send presentation file(s) in PDF format to Tracy Farmer by email (tfarmer@astate.edu) if notified that it could not be retrieved from the desktop or if you know you didn’t save it to the desktop in the presentation room.



General:	Please reread the Presenter Information posted at http://el-una.org/meetings/presenters-tips/

Program Info:	To help us post accurate session descriptions on the conference web site and in the printed program, we ask that you send us three pieces of information by February 22, 2012:

	1) Your final session title. The registration system requires this to be 100 characters or less. Please use descriptive words that will help attendees understand your session content by reading the title.

	2) Your final session abstract of 75 words or less. 

	3) The intended audience of your talk if it has changed since you submitted your proposal. Please choose one of these options: no previous experience, some experience expected, advanced level experience expected.

Registration:	All speakers must register for the conference. Registration will open on or about February 29. 2012. A speaker discount registration rate is available through April 13, 2012. After that, speakers will be charged the full conference registration fee. Up to two presenters per session may take the discount. Presenters of sessions with 3 or more speakers will need to decide among them who will take the discount. Also, the conference hotel rate is only available through April 13. Speakers who are attending the Ex Libris Tech Seminar and ELUNA may use either the Tech Seminar combo registration discount OR the speaker discount but NOT both.

Session Time:	The length of sessions at ELUNA varies from 30 to 90 minutes. Please leave time for questions and plan to use the full amount of time allotted to your presentation. We will try our best to give you the session length that you requested.

Visuals:	This is very important: Test your presentation with a projector before you leave home! Colors that look great on a PC monitor often look faint or washed out when projected on a large meeting room screen.

Handouts:	If your presentation can be done without providing handouts please do so. Otherwise, you may hand-carry copies of your handout(s) with you or ship them directly to the hotel at your expense. For example, your handout might be a printed version of your PowerPoint presentation. Note that we will not be asking attendees to register for each session this year, so we will not have an estimated head count for your session in advance. 

	If you bring handouts, be sure your handout is readable. You are strongly encouraged to place no more than two PowerPoint slides on each page of your handout to maximize readability. In no case should you have more than three PowerPoint slides on a page.

Software:	Each meeting room PC will have Windows, Microsoft Internet Explorer, and Microsoft Office (PowerPoint, Word, Excel) software (versions to be announced later). Please negotiate other software needs with your track coordinator. Software other than the standard package may not be available due to cost and/or technical reasons but we will do our best to accommodate your needs. Ex Libris client software may not be available in all rooms. If you will need access to an Ex Libris client or other special software please let your track coordinator know by the deadline stated above.

Equipment:	Every presentation room is equipped with a podium, a lapel microphone, a Windows laptop with MS Office (version TBA), a computer projector, screen and a hard-wired Internet connection. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Personal laptops:	Using your own laptop can result in configuration problems and will slow down the transition between sessions. 

Internet:	Each meeting room will have hard-wired connectivity to the Internet from the laptop provided. Keep in mind that Internet connections sometimes fail, so you should have a backup plan, for example, a canned demo.

Proceedings:	You are expected to provide an electronic copy of your presentation for the ELUNA document repository. The preferred method of supplying your presentation is to save it on the Windows desktop of the presentation laptop; moderators will assist with this. If for some reason you cannot put it on the desktop, email it to the Proceedings track coordinator (listed in “Deadlines” above). This is very important to ensure that people can revisit your talk after the conference. Presentation files must be submitted in PDF format. PDF conversion utilities are available on the Internet if you do not have Adobe Acrobat. Users of MS PowerPoint 2007 & 2010 can create a PDF from the “Save As” function in PowerPoint.

Cancellation:	We all know that a family emergency or other unexpected circumstance can cause a presenter to be unable to give her/his talk. If this happens to you, please inform your Track Coordinator and the Chair of the Planning Committee, Ellen Jones as soon as possible. If there is another individual at your institution who could give your talk, let us know. If you must cancel your registration entirely, all but $75 of your registration will be refunded through April 27. After April 27 we will not be able to refund registration fees.

If you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact your Track Coordinator or Planning Committee Chair. We are here to help you.

Thanks for being a very important part of ELUNA 2012!

On behalf of the ELUNA 2012 Planning Committee,
Ellen Jones 
e-jones@uiowa.edu
Speaker Agreement	ELUNA 2012	Page 1
